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RCN view 

 

The RCN has been unequivocal in our support for the establishment of a proportionate, effective 

system of revalidation. We believe that revalidation will help protect the safety of patients and 

promote professionalism amongst nurses. However, the RCN has expressed significant concerns 

about some elements of the NMC‟s current proposals.  

 

As set out comprehensively in our response to part one of the consultation process, we believe 

there are significant practical and ideological problems associated with the use of employer 

appraisal for the purpose of third party confirmation.  

 

The revised draft Code is substantially more detailed and lengthy than the current, existing Code. 

The RCN will be looking carefully at key issues such as whether the proposed draft strikes the 

right balance between high level requirements and useful detail; new paragraphs on social media; 

paragraphs on accountability; and paragraphs on declarations in relation to cautions and 

convictions. 

 

 

Responding to the consultation  

 

The deadline for responding to the NMC is Monday 11 august 2014. For more information about 

revalidation and the draft revised code, or to take part in the online consultation, please visit the 

NMC website: 

http://www.nmc-uk.org/Get-involved/Consultations/Consultation-on-revalidation-and-the-revised-

Code/ 

 

The RCN will be responding in full to this consultation. You can provide feedback and comments to 

the RCN policy team by contacting Alex Callaghan at alexandra.callaghan@rcn.org.uk 

 

The new draft NMC Code 

 

The NMC Code has been revised and expanded, with both new thematic content and additional 

detail on existing themes. The NMC Code currently contains 64 substantive paragraphs and the 

new draft contains 115 individual points. 

 

The NMC‟s consultation invites general comments on the language and tone of the proposed 

new Code, as well as how easy it is to understand and to apply in the variety of roles and 

settings in which nurses and midwives work.  

 

The following section of this briefing provides detail about the significant alterations and additions 

the NMC is proposing to make to the Code. 
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